
Town of Mineral Springs  

3506 Potter Road ~ Mineral Springs

Town Hall Site

Town Council

Special Meeting

October 21, 2008 ~ 10:00 AM 

Minutes 
The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Special Session at the future town hall site at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, October 21, 2008.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Mayor Pro Tem Valerie Coffey, Councilman Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilwoman Melody LaMonica, Councilwoman Peggy Neill, Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks, and Deputy Town Clerk Christina Squires.
Absent:
None.
Visitors:
Union County Chamber President Jim Carpenter, Chairman Lisa Hildreth, Vice-Chairman Ron Sumrow, and several additional Chamber members and staff 
With a quorum present Mayor Becker called the Special Town Council Meeting of October 21, 2008 to order at 10:20 a.m.

1. 
Opening

· Mayor Becker called the meeting to order.

2.
Town Hall Renovation/Addition Groundbreaking Ceremony
· Mayor Becker described the process leading up to this important event, pointing out that excellent financial planning on the part of the town council for the past nine years has enabled the town to purchase and renovate this facility without borrowing. Councilwoman Critz reminded those present that the town was making an attempt to preserve and reuse a former school building of local historical significance. Mayor Becker thanked Chamber members for attending this groundbreaking ceremony.

3.
Adjournment
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to adjourn and Councilwoman LaMonica seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill 
Nays: None

· The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m.

· The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, November 13, 2008 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Volunteer Fire and Rescue Department.

Respectfully submitted by:

Vicky A. Brooks, Town Clerk


Frederick Becker III, Mayor
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